
ALUMNI   NEWS

Spring 
2020

Table of  Contents

Spring 2020

A Humble Servant................... 2

Scholarship Winner Update..... 3

Reunion ReCap....................... 5-7

Capitol Spotlight  .................... 7

Just Dance ............................. 8

Class Agents........................... 9

Passings.................................. 10

Gifts......................................... 10

Membership and Dues............ 11

Decade Captains..................... 12

www.broughtonalumni.com

Founded 1984

See COMBS page 3…

  No matter 
when it happens, 
the N.C. State 
baseball program 
will honor Chris 
Combs, Brough-
ton class of  1993.
  The COV-
ID-19 pandemic 
has thrown a 
wrinkle in the 
plans, but at 
some point, 
Combs’ No. 26 jersey will be honored at 
Doak Field.
  The school sent out a release that Combs 
will be honored not only for his career in 
baseball, but for his pursuit of  a cure for 
ALS. Combs was diagnosed with ALS in 
2016. Since then he and his wife, Gena, who 
formed Team Chris Combs, have raised 
$4,000,000 for ALS research.
  “From the time I was a small child, my life 
has revolved around N.C. State Athletics,” 
Combs said in the statement released by the 
school. “From being a batboy to working at 
the Wolfpack Club, I have loved everything 
associated with this great university. One of  
the highlights of  my life was my time as a 
student-athlete wearing the Wolfpack red and 
white. N.C. State has always been home. I am 

truly humbled at 
the kind gesture 
honoring my 
number, and am 
grateful to ev-
eryone who has 
supported our 
efforts to strike 
out ALS.”
  The ceremony 
was originally 
scheduled for 
April 17, but will 

be rescheduled with the uncertainty of  spring 
sports in the ACC.
  Combs’ number will be the first to be 
honored by the N.C. State baseball program. 
Former coach Sam Esposito’s No. 4 is the 
only retired number in program history.
  Combs was a pitcher, outfielder and first 
baseman for the Wolfpack from 1994-97 and 
was selected in the 14th round of  the 1996 
MLB Draft by the Texas Rangers. He came 
back to Raleigh for his senior season and was 
named Second Team All-ACC that season. 
He was then drafted by the Pittsburgh Pirates. 
According to WRAL, his pro career was cut 
short by an elbow injury.
  Currently, Combs ranks fifth in career 
home runs (42) and 10th in RBIs (159) at 
N.C. State.

N.C. State baseball program to honor 
Chris Combs’ No. 26 jersey

By Jonas E. Pope IV

Please 
pay your 

dues

Your yearly dues and donations make it all happen! 
Complete and return the form on page 11 

using our envelope or use paypal on our website once a year 
to stay current. 

NBHS
Alumni Association 

PO Box 31464 
Raleigh, NC 27622-1464

(919) 571-2585

Your yearly dues and donations make it all happen!

Combs playing for N.C. State in the 1990’s
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  The Triangle area and our Broughton 
family lost one of  its own recently when 
L.G. “Steve” Stephenson (’63) passed away 
following a ten-year battle with kidney dis-
ease.  Steve, a retired engineer with West-
inghouse, was admired and respected by 
all who knew him.  And chances are if  you 
didn’t know him you had seen him.  He 
was one of  those folks who wear a black & 
white stripe shirt and have a whistle around 
their neck.  One of  those folks we think 
is blind.  One of  those folks we call dirty 
names.  Yup, a referee!  If  you or a child 
played sports in the Triangle area Steve 
Stephenson called some of  the games.  
You may have clapped for him or jeered 
him or just over-looked him.  Whether or 
not you knew him, whether or not you 
agreed with his call against your son or 
daughter, Steve Stephenson was a gentleman with a deep faith 
and love for his family, friends, church, high school, children, 
and community.  
  For over 40 years, Steve officiated multiple sports for the 
North Carolina High School Athletics Association.  He also 
refereed for non-public Christian and home schools as well as 
local academies.  He worked with children in youth programs 
like Pop Warner football and basketball at community centers.  
He loved young people.  Once, near the end of  a game, Steve 
whistled a foul on a player so a boy could shoot a free throw 
and have a chance to score his only point. Steve was a friend 
and mentor to two generations of  athletes and officials.  
At his funeral, the church was packed with these men and 
women. Some even wore referee uniforms in his honor.  
  CBS 17 TV once featured Steve, a consummate profes-
sional official, in a sports story.  Wake County Public School 
System Athletics honored him last year for his decades of  
service.  Director Deran Coe stated Steve was a “proud 
supporter of  education-based athletics.”  Mark Dreibelbis, 
NCHSAA Supervisor of  Officials, said Steve was the “ulti-
mate ambassador for our craft and service to our member 
schools.”  In fact, Steve was the recipient of  the 2007 Dis-
tinguished Service Award from the NCHSAA.  He has been 
called an absolute legend and icon.  His walls were filled with 
awards and plaques befitting a man one athletics director 
described as “simply the best.”
  Steve was as passionate about Broughton as he was athlet-
ics.  Several years ago, Audrey Wall Black (’63), NBHS class 
agent, invited Steve to work with her.  He quickly became the 
driving force behind the ’63 class website.  He helped plan 
class events and served as their “post office.” He notified 

classmates when peers died.  According 
to Audrey, Steve was “one of  the nicest 
persons I’ve ever known and willing to do 
anything. Everyone appreciated him.  He 
made our class so much closer.”
  With a generous heart and love for the 
Broughton community, Steve wasn’t con-
tent to serve just his class. Randy Worth, 
Alumni Association President, told me that 
“Steve freely and willingly gave his time, 
talent, and energy to students from the 50s 
and 60s; encouraging them to utilize class 
websites.” He guided age-peers through 
the transition to technological advances 
with which they were not familiar or 
comfortable.  According to Randy, “Steve 
was a man for his time.”  Steve not only 
helped Broughton alumni, he even created 
sites for graduates of  other schools like 

his sister’s Enloe class of  ’66.  Always happy to lend a hand, 
Steve would also undertake projects like consulting with 
Randy on the publication of  the 2019 Alumni Directory or 
advising Dave Goetze and me on a document about NBHS 
class agents we wrote. 
  Steve was a prominent member of  the Ole Raleigh Boys.  
He once told dear friend, Linda Hawkins, “I don’t really 
belong here.  I’m just truly blessed to be a member.”  But 
Steve wasn’t just a member---he was a leader.  He served as 
secretary, treasurer, and kept the data base up-to-date.  For 
the club’s annual dinner, Steve prepared invitations, name 
tags, programs, attendance sheets, necrology lists, etc.  He col-
lected money and welcomed attendees.  You name it, he did 
it, and people noticed.  When the Ole Raleigh Girls started 
their club, they asked Steve for advice.  
  Steve was devoted to his family, church, and community.  
He never missed an athletic event or performance of  his 
children or grandchildren.  He sang in the church choir and 
performed in Christmas plays.  He belonged to a small group 
of  men who did carpentry jobs for his church and members 
of  the community.  Each year he sponsored a needy child so 
he or she could attend church camp.  He volunteered with 
Triangle Flight of  Honor.  His generosity knew no limits.
  Linda told me that Steve “never wanted any praise---he 
simply did whatever he could to help people.”  His legacy 
of  service speaks to that!  I once remarked to Steve that he 
was really an important person.  He told me “I’m not really 
important, I just know some people who are.”  Well ref, that’s 
one call you blew!  There are not enough words to describe 
how much you were beloved and respected. You are missed 
by everyone!  

By Charles Johnson ‘72

A Humble Servant

L.G. “Steve” Stephenson 
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  We know Broughton Alumni are charitably-minded.  Many 
are in the fortunate position, after years of  saving, to be 
receiving Required Minimum Distributions (RMDs) from 
Individual Retirement Accounts (IRAs).  If  you have charities 
which you plan to support (including the Broughton Alumni 
Association), and you are over 70 ½ years old, you can make 
your gifts directly to the charities from your IRA.  Charitable 
gifts made directly from your IRA to the charity of  your 
choice will count towards satisfying your annual Required 
Minimum Distribution (RMD) amount.
  Moreover, by making your IRA distributions as gifts 
directly to the charity, the gift does not become part of  your 

Modified Adjusted Gross Income (MAGI) and so avoids 
the possibility that your IRA distributions force you to pay a 
higher Medicare premium, even if  the distribution itself  was 
not taxable.  The gift could also have the effect of  reducing 
taxes if  your total itemized deductions will not exceed the 
new, higher standard deductions of  $12,000 for individuals 
and $24,000 for married couples filing jointly.
  In short, the direct rollover of  your IRA distributions to 
a charity can benefit you in many ways.  Consult with your 
financial advisor to discuss this option further.

Retirement Planning Tips

  In 1997 Combs led N.C. State to 13 consecutive ACC wins, 
still the longest win streak in school history versus ACC op-
ponents. After his playing days were over, Combs worked as 
an associate director for the Wolfpack Club from 2005-18.
  “As great of  a player as Chris Combs was, his contributions 
to N.C. State baseball go well beyond statistics and accolades, 
and far beyond wins and loses,” Wolfpack coach Elliott Avent 
said in a statement. “He represents the best in human spirit, 
the best of  what it means to wear an N.C. State baseball 
jersey, and it’s only fitting his number should be honored for 
everyone who steps into our ballpark to see.”

  Last season a scholarship endowment of  $400,000 was 
made in his name by the Wolfpack Club. Combs grew up in 
Raleigh and attended Broughton High School before enroll-
ing at N.C. State.
Source: Jonas E. Pope IV “N.C. State baseball program to honor 
Chris Combs’ No. 26 jersey.” Charlotte Observer, March 17, 2020. 
March 20, 2020. https://www.charlotteobserver.com/sports/college/
article241262886.html
Photo credit: N.C. State Athletic Communications

Combs
Continued from Page 1…

  Among the 29 faculty members awarded 
distinguished professorships by Duke Univer-
sity in April was Dr. Sallie Robey Permar, MD, 
PhD, Broughton class of  1993. Even though 
the annual University Distinguished Professors 
dinner will be postponed until social gathering 
restrictions are lifted, Provost Sally Kornbluth 
congratulated the recipients. 
  “I am thrilled to honor this wonderful cohort 
of  scholars, teachers, and members of  the Duke 
community,” Kornbluth said. “Becoming a dis-
tinguished professor at Duke is a great achieve-
ment, and one that is richly deserved by these outstanding 
colleagues. I look forward to being able to congratulate them 
in person!”
  In addition to being a professor of  Pediatrics, Molecular 
Genetics, Microbiology, Immunology, and Pathology, Sal-
lie holds a number of  other positions, including the Direc-
tor, Children’s Health & Discovery Initiative, Associate of  
the Duke Initiative for Science & Society, and Member of  
the Duke Human Vaccine Institute. Her work focuses on 

the development of  vaccines to prevent verti-
cal transmission of  neonatal viral pathogens, 
including HIV and Cytomegalovirus (CMV). 
She has a host of  grants and awards to her 
name that acknowledges her amazing career ac-
complishments, not the least of  which was the 
Broughton Alumni Association 
Scholarship she received to go to Davidson 
College after graduating Broughton in 1993. 
  Sallie took an evening away from her career, 
professorships, and family in order to to visit the 
Broughton Alumni Association and speak at the 

class agent meeting held at First Baptist Church in downtown 
Raleigh in February. She shared her experiences being a schol-
arship winner and how the scholarship helped launch her on 
her impressive academic career that included a PhD. from 
Johns Hopkins University and a M.D. from Harvard Medical 
School in the same year. Hearing how Alumni Association 
scholarships can positively impact the lives of  recipients, like 
Dr. Sallie Permar, should hearten our members knowing that 
their contributions and dues really do make a difference. 

Duke University honors alumni scholarship winner

Dr. Sallie Robey 
Permar, MD, PhD
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  The Needham Broughton High School Capitals are cele-
brating their 90th anniversary this school year. Located in the 
heart of  Raleigh, Broughton is the oldest of  27 high schools 
in the Wake County Public School System, and by all indica-
tions, the 2,000+ students at Broughton are a microcosm of  
the Raleigh population as a whole.  
  Unfortunately, that microcosm includes those in our com-
munity facing hunger. All too often, when we think of  child 
hunger, we think of  young children. But students in high 
school are just as often faced with the tragic dilemma of  not 
having enough food to eat. The sad truth is that hunger can 
have far-reaching effects on a child’s ability to learn, regard-
less of  age.
  Luckily, Broughton High School is one of  28 schools in In-
ter-Faith Food Shuttle’s network that has a School Pantry that 
provides non-perishable food, produce, meats, and toiletry 
items for students and their families.  Betsy Graves, Brough-
ton’s Dance teacher, serves as the Pantry Co-Coordinator. Ac-
cording to Ms. Graves, the pantry serves anywhere between 
50 and 60 individuals on any given week. On the Mondays 
and Thursdays that the pantry is open, students line up to 
pick up food and toiletry items to take home to their families. 
According to Hayat Shawwa, the other Pantry Coordinator, 
not a day goes by with no visitors to the pantry.
  Students and their families learn about the Pantry each year 
at open house, from flyers distributed in the classrooms, and 
through Student Services when counselors recognize a need 

while working with a student. Ms. Shawwa also receives calls 
from family members interested in visiting the Pantry. “I’ll 
have a parent reach out to me and make an appointment that 
fits their schedule to come in and shop. The parents are al-
ways so excited to see that I have more than just canned food 
and that I have ingredients that can make full meals.”
  The most popular items that students choose when they 
come to the Pantry are Ramen noodles, Chef  Boyardee 
canned pasta products, canned fruit and peanut butter. Snack 
items like granola bars and individually packed peanut butter 
packets are also distributed to the classrooms so that hungry 
students can get a pick-me-up right on the spot.  
  According to Ms. Graves, the impact of  the School Pantry 
cannot be overstated. “When students are hungry, they can-
not work at their highest level. When students come to the 
pantry, they are energized.  It takes the pressure off.” Having 
the snacks available for the teachers to keep in the classroom 
also relieves some of  the financial burden teachers carry by 
eliminating the need for them to buy the snacks out of  their 
own budgets.
  According to Ms. Shawwa, the pantry means a lot to the 
students. “This is such a cool idea. It makes me want to come 
to school more.”  And, after all, isn’t that what it’s all about?

Source: Staff  writer (2020, February 25). School pantry at Broughton 
feeds students in need. Retrieved from https://www.foodshuttle.org/
blog/2020/2/25/school-pantry-at-broughton-feeds-students-in-need

School pantry at Broughton feeds students in need

  Supporting your Broughton Alumni As-
sociation is just click away when you shop with 
Amazon Smile. The shopping you are going 
to do anyway, especially under stay-at-home 
orders, can contribute money to help your 
favorite high school alumni association. When 
you shop using Amazon Smile, the Needham B Broughton 
High School Alumni Association receives a donation. It’s re-
ally that simple and it COSTS YOU NOTHING!

  Just visit 
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/56-1512102 
to connect your Amazon account or create 
one, and then shop like normal. AmazonSmile 
donates to the Needham B. Broughton High 
School Alumni Association with every pur-
chase at no cost to you!

No-cost way to donate to your Alumni Association

Broughton Dance Department
  Congratulations to the Broughton Dance Department for 
their rankings at the NC Dance Performance Adjudication 
in February. Previous Teacher of  Year, Betsy Graves, led her 
dance company to receive straight superior scores and the 
highest scoring of  the day among all categories and schools. 
Standout performances from the team include a hip hop 
performance that received a superior rating and junior Cassie 
Wheeler’s contemporary solo that garnered straight superior 
scores from the judges. Congratulations to Betsy Graves and 

all the student dancers for all they achieved.

Boys Cross Country Team
  Congratulations to our Boys Cross Country Team for 
winning the 4A State Championship in November of  2019. 
Congratulations to our Girls Cross Country team for placing 
8th at the NCHSAA state championships the same weekend. 
Coach Christian says: “thank you all for a great season and all 
the support.”

Congratulations to our Caps
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Reunion News
2020 REUNIONS
The Class of  1960 has postponed their 
60th reunion until Spring, 2021.  Con-
tact Ellen Wardlaw at ewardlaw@msn.com.     

The Class of  1965 has postponed their 
reunion until 2021. 

The Class of  1970 will hold their 50th 
reunion on September 25 at Lonnie 
Poole and High Park Bar & Grill on 
Saturday night.  Contact Melvin Mat-
thews at 919-602-1547.

The Class of  2010 will hold their 10th 
reunion on Saturday, December 6, 2020.  
Location yet to be finalized.  Contact 
Mary Morgan Keyser, Class Agent at  
mmbkeyser@gmail.com.

  The Broughton Class of  1989 celebrated their 30th Re-
union in October 2019 with a weekend full of  laughter and 
fellowship!   We kicked off  the celebrations with a little Friday 
Night Lights by meeting at Broughton High School to cheer 
on the Caps during their Homecoming football game.  Next 
we headed over to Humble Pie in downtown Raleigh (owned 
by BHS Alum) and continued the fun.  On Saturday, a few 
folks dared to brave the halls of  BHS by meeting on campus 
and reminiscing around our old stomping grounds.    The 
big event on Saturday night did not disappoint!    We enjoyed 
an unprecedented turn out at Tobacco Road in downtown 

Raleigh.   We want to give a special shout out to those who 
helped it all come together: Amanda (Long) Ramseur, Bonnie 
(Oakes) Hopkins, Alison (Bell) Hawse, JK (Dixon) Thomas, 
Joel Savitt, Tommy Worth,  Charlotte (Hill) Davenport,  and 
Robb Crocker.  Marc Ridel captured all of  the joy of  the 
night through his awesome photography.  Please visit this 
link to see all of  the great pictures taken during the evening:  
https://marcridelcreative.exposure.co/30th-reunion”.  Also, we 
encourage you to visit www.broughton89.com to update your 
contact information so that you can receive future reunion 
updates.  

Reunion ReCAP: Class of  1989

  Broughton High School and 
Cardinal Gibbons High School are 
Cap 7 Conference rivals, but foot-
ball coaches are setting that rivalry 
aside to raise money for childhood 
cancer research.
  Chris Dawson, Broughton class 
of  2001, the head football coach 
at Broughton, is raising money this 
week for the St. Baldrick’s Founda-
tion to help fund childhood cancer 
research in honor of  Luke Liedy, 
the son of  Cardinal Gibbons offensive coordinator Bill Liedy.
  “I did not know Bill Liedy before this weekend,” Dawson 
said. “I was setting up my fundraising page this weekend and 
they had all these pointers. One of  them was, if  you have a 
specific kid you can highlight, you can raise more money.
  Dawson said his family thankfully has not had any experi-
ence with childhood cancer, so he wasn’t sure he had some-
one to feature.
  “I remembered the story I saw on HighSchoolOT during 
the state championships about Luke and I thought that would 
be a great idea,” he said.
  Several years ago, Dawson coached at Broughton with Ste-
ven Wright, the head coach at Cardinal Gibbons, so he called 
Wright and got connected with Bill. When he talked to Bill on 

the phone, the Liedy family was in New York where Luke was 
undergoing routine scans.
  “We had a long, really good talk. Luke’s got a Facebook 
page and a Twitter page, and he’s been directing people to my 
fundraising page. I’m excited, he’s excited, it’s a cool thing,” 
Dawson said.
  Luke has gotten good news recently too. According to 
his dad, Luke underwent scans last week and is still in remis-
sion, making him cancer-free for 15 months. He’s going to 
school, where his dad says he’s “doing great.” Luke is halfway 
through his final treatment of  low-dose oral chemotherapy, 
which he takes at home. And come May, Luke will be a big 
brother, as his parents are expecting another boy.
  Dawson hasn’t met Luke yet, but he plans to do that soon.
  “It’s awesome. I think I appreciate it even more now that I 
have kids. If  one of  them got sick, it would be devastating. I 
can imagine how terrified they must have been, scared, upset, 
and how unfair it felt — because I’d certainly feel that way. To 
have the kid beat it and be cancer-free, I’m sure it’s an awe-
some feeling,” said Dawson.

  Source: Nick Stevens (2020, February 25). Broughton football 
coach raising money for childhood cancer research in honor of  Cardinal 
Gibbons coach’s son. Retrieved from https://www.highschoolot.com/
broughton-football-coach-raising-money-for-childhood-cancer-research-in-
honor-of-cardinal-gibbons-coach-s-son/18974207/

football coach raisES money for CANCER RESEARCH

Coach Chris Dawson

By Nick Stevens
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  The Broughton Class of  1949 held our SEVENTIETH 
Reunion on October 16, 2019 to celebrate our graduation 
seven decades earlier, and as Class President Dick Sommers 
accurately observed, it was really to celebrate SEVENTY-
FIVE years as a class, since we entered Broughton in the fall 
of  1944 as 8th grade “sub-freshmen.”
  Some 35 classmates and friends enjoyed a lot of  conversa-
tion and yarn-telling, and a splendid luncheon at the home 

of  the class members Frank and Julia Daniels. For those who 
remained in Raleigh overnight, or who live here, the celebra-
tion continued on the 17th with a luncheon at the Carolina 
Country Club. Some class members suggested another 
reunion in five years. Since no volunteers came forward to 
undertake it, the Class instead voted to contribute the remain-
der of  our class treasury to the Alumni Association. Please 
see the contribution list on page 10.

Reunion Re-Cap: Class of  1949

Frank and 
Julia Daniels

Myron and 
Nancy Banks

Wynne Norman McLean (Left) 
& Nancy Bobbitt Thompson 

Bob Caudle (Center)

Ann Greene Caudle

Sarah Newton Sommers & 
Dick Sommers

Steward McFadyen (Left), 
Earl Johnson &

 Jack Storedenmere

Grace Doar Delaune (Left) & 
Betty Trentman Zavertnik

Pat Caviness (Left), 
Debra Peters & 

Ann Greene Caudle

Frank Daniels (Left) & 
Myron Banks

Jeff  Grady Moore (Left) & Bob Terry

Nancy Hobbs Banks (Left), Betty Trentman Zavertnik, 
Julia Jones Daniels & Nancy Bobbitt Thompson

John Beaman (Left), 
Julia Jones Daniels & 

Pat Caviness
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Amy Devereaux & Erik Knudsen

  The Class of  1964 held their 55th reunion on October 5, 
2019.  The day began with a tour of  Broughton led by As-
sistant Principal Mike Lentz at 3:00 p.m.  He provided us with 
a Broughton Banner for everyone present to sign.  It will be 
hung in the Tower Room along with other classes’ banners.
At 5:30 we adjourned for cocktails and dinner at the North 
Carolina State University Faculty Club. With table decoration 
caringly prepared by Charlotte Atkinson Sweeney, grads had 

their choice of  several entrees.  The location, lively decora-
tions and delicious food delighted the 92 people in atten-
dance.
  The evening concluded with our classmate, Steve Lee, hon-
oring our deceased classmates by adding eighteen silk roses to 
the basket representing the now 105 grads we have lost over 
the years.
  We look forward to our 60th class reunion!

Reunion ReCAP: Class of  1964

Ann Edgerton & Tommy Fonville 
& Bit Caviness

Betsy Jacobs Miller & Smiley

Elizabeth and 
Henry Turlington

Thad Woodard 
& Steve Lee

  Carly Grissom grew up on local stages and regularly took 
part in classes and camps through the NC Theatre Conserva-
tory, the N.C. Theatre’s education program for children and 
teens.
  Today, the Broughton High School graduate is a rising col-
lege junior who is pursuing a degree in musical theater from 
Shenandoah Conservatory. This summer she was among the 
stars in the NC Theatre’s production of  “Annie,” which was 
on stage at the Duke Energy Center for Performing Arts 
from July 23 to July 28. When Grissom took the stage in 
“Annie,” she took a big step professionally, both making her 
professional debut and earning her equity card from the Ac-
tor’s Equity Association.
  Grissom played the “Star-to-Be,” which Annie fans who 
only know the movie might not be familiar with, but some 
major stars have played the role on Broadway.
  “Ever since I was a child, the “Star to Be” role fascinated 
me. The “Star to Be” has a featured moment in the num-
ber “NYC.” Her moment is brief, but has become an iconic 
moment for musical theater. She is an aspiring actress who 
moves to the city with practically nothing but a dream, and 
she represents the spirit of  what New York City is all about. 
The “Star to Be” is also known as a role that has launched 

the careers of  actors like two-time Tony Award-winner Sut-
ton Foster, and Tony Award nominees Laurie Beechman and 
Montego Glover.”
  After completing her run with Annie, Carly Grissom 
returned to Shenandoah Conservatory for her junior year, 
where she is earning her BFA in Musical Theatre. After 
graduation she plans to move to New York City to pursue her 
career full time, just like the “Star to Be!”

  Source: Hall, Sarah Lindenfeld (2019, July 17). Full circle: NC 
Theatre Conservatory student launches her professional career in next 
week’s production of  ‘Annie’. https://www.wral.com/full-circle-nc-the-
atre-conservatory-student-launches-her-professional-career-in-next-week-
s-production-of-annie/18509721/

Carly Grissom, Class of  2017

Capital Spotlight: Carly Grissom
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Broughton Alumni Association

• Get involved with the Association
• Keep up with BHS news

• Connect with alumni
• Find a link to our website

Search: 

  East Carolina University’s Mary Ellen Hunter founded 
Piratethon, a student-led dance marathon fundraiser, to help 
children just like her.
  Hunter, an ECU senior who graduated from Broughton 
2016, had a heart defect and was diagnosed with vasovagal 
syncope, Wolff-Parkinson-White syndrome and supraventric-
ular tachycardia as a teenager. She had three heart surgeries 
before her freshman year at ECU.
  “I was having heart episodes and finally after going to like 
12 different doctors, we figured out what was wrong with 
me,” Hunter said. “Basically, it’s an abnormal pathway in the 
heart that causes the heart to race and palpitate, and it can 
lead to stroke, heart attack or sudden death at any moment.”
  She was featured as a “miracle child” at Duke Children’s 
Hospital after her first surgery at age 15. That same year she 
participated in the N.C. State University Dance Marathon 
fundraiser for the hospital.
  “I had my second heart surgery within that same week of  
the first one and was condition-free for two years,” Hunter 
said.
  After she began having heart episodes again, she had an-
other successful surgery when she was 18.
  “When I came to ECU, I was like ‘Where do I sign up?’ 
and found out ECU didn’t have a dance marathon. It was 
crazy to me because most colleges have one and we do have a 
local Children’s Miracle Network Hospital at Vidant.”
  Hunter said she decided to take initiative and start a dance 
marathon along with 12 other students.

  “Mary Ellen has firsthand knowledge of  what these kids 
go through when they are dealing with a birth defect, cancer 
or another serious illness,” her mother Eleanor Hunter said 
in a news release. “She knows what it is like to have multiple 
surgeries and to be in and out of  the hospital.”
  The first Piratethon in 2019 raised $15,397 for the James 
and Connie Maynard Children’s Hospital at Vidant Medical 
Center.
  With 100 more participants this year, the March 1 dance 
marathon surpassed its $20,000 fundraising goal with a total 
of  $28,757.
  Hunter said that bringing joy and hope to the kids that 
come to the dance marathon and providing funds for re-
search and equipment are the main goals of  Piratethon.
  “It’s a bunch of  students coming together to raise money 
for an incredible cause,” Hunter said.
  While Hunter is preparing to graduate with a degree in 
communication and a minor in sociology in May, she’s confi-
dent that Piratethon will be in good hands.
  “We are preparing younger committee members and future 
leaders for the Piratethon executive board in order for my 
legacy to carry on after I graduate. I hope Piratethon will 
continue to grow as it gets more awareness, and I genuinely 
believe we will raise more money and have more participants 
and we will get it as big as other dance marathons are at other 
colleges.”
  Source: Grady Dillon (2020, March 3). Just Dance. Retrieved from 
https://news.ecu.edu/2020/03/03/just-dance/

Just Dance
By Grady Dillon

Piratethon raised $28,757 this year, 
surpassing last year’s total of  $15,397. 

ECU senior Mary Ellen Hunter founded 
Piratethon, a student-led dance marathon 

fundraiser, to help young people just like her. 
(Photo by Cliff  Hollis)
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1930-41 AGENT NEEDED
1942	 Helen Bosse	 919 848-7419			 
1943	 Jean Anderson	 919 787-5033	  
1944	 AGENT NEEDED 
1945	 Fitz Caudle	 910 256-3019	 fcaudle01@bellsouth.net
1946	 Pat Schell	 919 234-0902	 sspschell@gmail.com  
1947	 W. E. (Bill) Rouse	 919 782-3649	
1948	 William Teague	 919 787-3111	 wmt1953@aol.com
1949	 Myron C. Banks           919 787-4223	 bhedgerows@aol.com   
1950	 Mary Watson Black	 919 467-0313	 mwblack32@aol.com	
1951	 Andrew Hinton	 919 781-2087
	 Skip MacMillan 	 336 379-8801	 smacgso@triad.rr.com 
1952	 Shirley Merriman Faulk	919 781-1648	 shirley.faulk@gmail.com  
1953	 George Edward Jones	919 872-0530	 edjonesassociates@att.net 
1954	 Ervin Thompson	 919 848-4584	 erv2002@nc.rr.com     
	 Mike Morse	 919 781-4403	 mmorse4@nc.rr.com                                                           
1955	 Jane Wayburn McMillan	919 787-0007	 janewmac@gmail.com 
1956	 Margie Reid	 919 876-6019	
	 Grey Poole	 919 302-9001	 celiapoole@aol.com
1957	 Julia Allen	 919 851-8488	 jbxandie@aol.com 
1958	 Raymond James	 919 872-6063	 jay-j@mindspring.com 
1959	 Robert W. Dean	 252 902-5255	 rw.dean1940@yahoo.com 
1960	 Ellen Wardlaw	 919 783-7773	 ewardlaw@msn.com
1961	 Ann Bennett Rogers	 919 493-1759	 mom2wildlife@gmail.com
1962	 Ryland Earl Johnson	 919 786-4541	
	 Bob Ramseur 	 919 782-6879	 rams6565@bellsouth.net
1963	 Audrey Wall Black	 919 782-3100	 ablack3309@aol.com
1964	 Diane Ferrell	 919 782-4572
1965	 Martha Usry Crampton	919 787-6186	 marthacrampton@gmail.com 
1966	 Jim Fontaine	 919 782-1190	 leading@mindspring.com
1967	 John & Nancy Jenkins	919 669-9579	 jwj3006@nc.rr.com
1968	 Sandy Page	 919 833-1441	 pokey13as@aol.com 
1969	 Debbie Martin	 919 832-4077	 Dmartin3431@gmail.com 
1970	 Peggy Schafer Meares	919 832-2177	 psmeares@gmail.com 
1971	 Susan Wooten Gaines	919 412-0331	 sgaines111@gmail.com  
1972	 David Goetze	 919 569 0471	 retiredn42@aol.com 
	 Charles Johnson 	 919 319-9039	 drcharlesjohnson72@bellsouth.net
1973	 Dorothea Lowendick Bitler	919 621-6841	 bitler82@gmail.com 
	 Deborah Blount	 919 931-5025	 Debblount16@gmail.com
1974	 Benjie Minton	 910 200-4660	 bkminton@msn.com
1975	 Mark Valletta	 919 427-5035	 markvtalks@hotmail.com 
1976	 Ann Lowe Bradley Vodicka	919 787-8784	 anlo39@aol.com
1977	 Allison McDonald Jourdan	919 868-6642	 allisonjourdan@gmail.com 
1978	 Cindy Fox 	 919-208-1514	 cfox22@nc.rr.com  
1979	 Steve Guth	 919 828-4884	 a821guth@bellsouth.net

1980	 Patty Hight Davis	 919 428-4635	 patty.hight.davis@me.com 
1981	 Bill Ott	 919 238-9555	 weo@nbhs1981.com 
1982	 Anne Scruggs	 919 271-0295	 anne.d.scruggs@gmail.com
1983	 Britt Asher Thomas	 919 783-8822	 brittthomas@nc.rr.com
1984	 Melissa Herbert Simpson	919 783-0101	 melissa.h.simpson@aa.com 
1985	 Lyman Kiser	 919 418-8174	 lyman@gpagency.com 
1986	 Lee Stephenson	 252 245-0861	 lee.s@smcinc.com   
1987	 Dana McCall	 919 571-1009	 dana@danamccall.com
1988	 Charlie Kennedy	 919 601-5745	 ckennedy@kennedyoffice.com 
1989	 Stephanie Torrez	 704 577-5196	 storrez@dare-insurance.com 
1990	 Christy Morris Dixon	 919 783-6683	 christydixon@me.com           
1991	 Meredith Gaskins Bell	 919 200-6136	 mgbell22@gmail.com		
	 Holly Shaw	 919 669-8514	 hshaw@wcpss.net
1992	 Cynthia Staton	 919 418-3246	 staton_cindy@yahoo.com 
1993	 Bryant Paris	 919 832-5577	 bryant@bryantparislaw.com
1994	 LaRonya Askew	 919 358-0792	 laronya.askew@gmail.com 
1995	 Tom Hamilton	 919 210-4852	 tomhamilton2@gmail.com 
1996	 James P. Little	 919 475-3565
	 Emily Pittman Funderburk	919 782-4850	 emilyfunderburk@hotmail.com
1997	 Jeannette Low	 919 795-8873	 jlow479@gmail.com                    
1998	 Ivy Peacock Holt	 919 961-0068	 ivyholt526@gmail.com 
1999	 Andrea K. Small*	 703 334-1999	 andrea@theadorednest.com 
2000	 Mary Carroll Dodd	 252 649-4523	 marycarrolldodd@gmail.com
2001	 David D. Ward	 919 783-7755	 daviddward1@gmail.com
2002	 William P. Duff, IV*	 919 906-7866	 wpduff@gmail.com           
2003	 Edward W. Jernigan*	 919 906-1575	 edwardwj3@gmail.com 
2004	 John Ward	 919 783-7755	 Johnbward4@gmail.com 
2005	 Daniel Randolph	 919 561-0073	 daniel.g.randolph@gmail.com 
2006	 Mary Clare Freeman*	 919 971-3733	 maryclarefreeman@gmail.com
2007	 Greg Randolph*	 919 609-0812	 gfrandolph@gmail.com
2008	 Morgan Abbott*	 919 810-5008	 morganpabbott@gmail.com 
2009	 Jessica L. Penven-Crew 	919 600-8500	 jllytle@alumni.peace.edu                 
2010	 Mary Morgan Bitler Keyser*	919 612-2647	 mmbkeyser@gmail.com
2011	 Tom Gill III*	 919 389-7582	 tomedwardgill@gmail.com
2012	 Alex Mikels*	 919 781-7111	 alexmikels2@gmail.com
2013	 Patrick Longest*	 919 621-2170	 jpatricklongest@gmail.com 
2014	 Jake Manring*	 919 576-7849	 Jmanring33@gmail.com 
2015	 Emma Wilson*	 919 521-0197	 emmawilsona@gmail.com       
2016	 Ella Webster	 919 624-2706 	ellamwebster@gmail.com
2017	 Lawson Wall*	 919 649-9720	 Lawson.wall@gmail.com
	 Katie Childrey	 919 906-1032	 ktchildrey@gmail.com
2018	 Abby Manring*	 919 608 3104	 abbymanring@gmail.com
2019	 Christian R Phillips*	 919 518-6624	 Christianrphillips2@icloud.com                      
         

* Class President

Needham Bryant Broughton High School Class Agents

The Broughton Alumni Association can help make your class reunion a 
great one. We offer:
	 - Short-term, no interest loans for mailing costs
	 - Planning resources and guidance

		  - T-shirt sales: We will come to your reunion event to sell 
		    Broughton Alumni t-shirts making your event more memorable 

	 Email administrator@broughtonalumni.com

Planning a Reunion?
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SUPER DONOR  CONTRIBUTORS
Gifts In Honor and Memory Of 

Memorial Donations
In Memory of  

Becky ‘51 and Ken Hines ‘51
By Evelyn Spencer Hamrick ‘51

In Memory of  
Angela Griffith Yarbrough ‘53

By her husband Philip L. Yarbrough 
‘53

In Memory of  
Lemuel Jenkins ’54 

and Julian Peebles ‘54
By Edward H. Steinberg ‘54

In Memory of  
Bobby Asher ‘56

By Patty Asher Hunt ‘58

In Memory of  
James L. Carter ‘56

By Butch Munns ‘56

In Memory of  
Jerry Ellisberg ‘56

By Butch Munns ‘56

In Memory of  
Frank Cella ‘58

By Patty Asher Hunt ‘58

In Memory of  
Margaret Mackintosh ‘62

By Ellen ’60 and John Wardlaw ‘59

$250 Plus Alumni Contributions
’53   Philip Yarbrough
’59   Kenneth Dickinson
’61   Joan ’61 and Prentiss Baker ‘61
’62   John Douglas Truslow
’64   Jack Piland
’64   Randolph L. Worth

’65   Arthur G. and Kathie 
’67 Raymond
’69   Joseph M. Jenrette III
’69   Susan Goodman ’69 
& Raymond Goodmon III ‘70
’75   John M. Draughn

Austin Bell ‘16

Mial Williamson Scholarship Fund

   PURPLE LEVEL      Carol ’60 & Winston Montague ‘61
Smedes York ‘59
Sallie Permar ‘93

The Class of  1949 donated $850.00.
Class Contributions 

Memorial Donations
In Memory of

Gray Baldwin ‘63
By Jack Piland ‘64

In Memory of  
Steve Stephenson ‘63

By Randolph L. Worth ‘64

In Memory of  
Judith E. Freeman, Choral Director

By Jennie Wallace ‘68

In Honor of  
Grayson Rehm ‘19
By Wren Rehm ‘80

Passings
Class of  1935   Elizabeth  Richardson Hill (2003)
Class of  1943   Alice Laura Massey (2014)
Class of  1943   M. Sam Wilder
Class of  1944   Clellie Ann Wiggs Harris
Class of  1945   Rebecca Warren Dillon (2014)
Class of  1945   Doris Lee Tyson (2018)
Class of  1946   Lois Newton Wilson
Class of  1947   Edna Earl Williams Powell
Class of  1949   Juanita Johnson Chipps
Class of  1950   Peggy Kirby Clark
Class of  1951   E. Kendall Hines
Class of  1952   Creighton Lee Calhoun
Class of  1952   Walter Edward Jordan, Jr.
Class of  1952   P. Burt Veazey
Class of  1956   James Larry Carter
Class of  1956   Steven Lynn Clements 
Class of  1956   Sally Langford Jones (2019)
Class of  1956   James Malachi Seago, Jr. (2014)
Class of  1956   Louise Jones Tippett
Class of  1956   George Steven “Steve” Webb
Class of  1957   Jack William Pruitt
Class of  1957   June Carter Walters
Class of  1958   Frank Edward Cella
Class of  1959   Ila Widenhouse Christenbury

Class of  1959   Joan Williams Harrison (2018)
Class of  1959   Edwin Gilbert Thurlow, Jr.
Class of  1960   Benjamin W. Baker, Sr.
Class of  1960   Danny Martin Blalock (2019)
Class of  1960   Patricia Chandler Eason  (2016)
Class of  1960   Col. Barbara A. “Bobbie” Finch (2019)
Class of  1960   James Hollingsworth
Class of  1960   Parks Martin Low, Jr. (2016)
Class of  1960   Linda Kay Capps Olsen
Class of  1960   William Jasper Ramsey (2017)
Class of  1960   Irvin B. Tucker (2016)
Class of  1960   Linda Lou Sloan Ward (2016)
Class of  1961   William Earl Crossland (2019)
Class of  1961   James Martin Neely
Class of  1961   Alice Core Nelson
Class of  1961   F. Nicholls “Nick” Young
Class of  1962   Larry Edward Bagwell, Jr.
Class of  1962   Forrest Hedden
Class of  1962   J. E. Morris
Class of  1963   Robert A. Bashford, MD
Class of  1963   Lucille “Abby” Abigail Phelps
Class of  1963   S. D. (Doug) Small
Class of  1963   L. G. “Steve” Stephenson
Class of  1965   Walter Ray Highsmith, Jr.

Class of  1965   John W. Phillips, Jr.
Class of  1965   Rodney V. Smith
Class of  1967   James Harry Davis, Jr.
Class of  1967   Stephen Lamar Davis
Class of  1967   Stephen Gaj
Class of  1967   John Carmichael Stuart
Class of  1968   Robert Payton Wofford
Class of  1969   Susan Parker Brugnoli
Class of  1969   Donna Marie Hamilton Malone
Class of  1970   Albert E. “Doc” Holliday, Jr.
Class of  1971   Lindsay B. Hoch
Class of  1978   Lisa Ann Cosper
Class of  1978   Christopher H. Lowery
Class of  1978   Stefanos Miltsakakis
Class of  1985   Eric James Olson
Class of  1986   Felix Sherron III
Class of  1987   Norman B. Evans, Jr.
Class of  2008   Dexter Randolph

Faculty:
Larry Lindsay, coach
Marjorie J. Person, teacher
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Scholarship Contribution:
Super Donor Level: 

2020 Broughton Alumni Association Membership Form*

 
Name(s) _______________________________________________________  Class

First	   		  Middle or Maiden 			    Last

Address _______________________________________________________  

City ______________________State_________Zip_____________________ 

Email Address __________________________________________________

Comments _____________________________________________________

                  _____________________________________________________

Newsletter delivery preference:  Email   Paper (mail)  Note: If  no option is checked, it will be mailed. 

MAIL TO: NBHS Alumni Association, PO Box 31464, Raleigh, NC 27622-1464

*You may also pay online at www.broughtonalumni.com. Click on the Donations/Dues button.
The Needham B. Broughton High School Alumni Association is a non-profit corporation which has been detemined to be a tax exempt organization pur-
suant to Section 501 (c) (3) of  the Internal Revenue Code of  1986, as amended. The entire amount of  the contribution may be deducted as a charitable 
contribution under the federal income tax laws, subject to the limitation contained therein. Consult your tax advisor for information as to the application 
of  these laws to your particular situation.

Don’t forget to return your dues form!

NBHS Alumni Association Leadership
Officers
Randy Worth ’64		 President
Bill Teague ’48		  President Emeritus 
 			   Vice President/Secretary
 

Executive Director
Kathie F. Raymond ’67

NBHS Alumni Association
PO Box 31464
Raleigh, NC 27622-1464 
919-571-2585

Directors & Committee Chairs
Vicky Martin Langley ’58		 Contributions	

Matt Leary ‘93			   Editor

Danal Blessis ‘78	 		  Scholarships 

LaRonya Askew ‘94		  ClassAgents/Decade Captains Liaison 

Vacant				    Distinguished Alumni Awards 

Vacant				    Reunions

Street Jones ’06			   Facebook, Investment Committee

Barbara Dick Perkins ‘67		 Interim Treasurer  

Sally Hayes Stevens ‘58		  Board Member

Tom Hamilton ‘95		  Board Member

Maria Childrey			   Faculty Representative

Newsletter Layout
Vanessa Ayarza

	  $100.00	   $50.00 	  $25.00	  Other ________ 	 $______________
Annual Dues ($25.00 Per Alumnus) No. _______ @ $25.00	   $______________
	  I have enclosed my tax deductible check for     		    Total $______________

	  Gold $10,000	  Pay Now	   $2,000/year for 5 years     $______________	
	  Silver $5,000	  Pay Now	   $1,667/year for 3 years	 $______________
	  Purple $1,000	  Pay Now					     $______________

Signature for Super Donor Installment Payment ___________________________________
Other:
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1930-49	 William Teague ’48	 919 787-3111	 wmt1953@aol.com
1950-54	 Patricia Alphin Boyce ’50	 919 787-0634	 pboy3113@bellsouth.net  
1955-59	 Julia Allen ’57	 919 851-8488	 jbxandie@aol.com 
1960-64	 Audrey Wall Black ’63	 919 782-3100	 ablack3309@aol.com
1965-69	 Arthur G. Raymond, Jr. ‘65	 919 880-9270	 araymond@raymondnet.com
1970-74	 Dorothea’73 & Geff  Bitler ’73	 919 621-6841	 bitler82@gmail.com 
1975-79	 DECADE CAPTAIN NEEDED
1980-84	 Britt Asher Thomas  ’83	 919 783-8822	 brittthomas@nc.rr.com
1985-89	 Dana McCall ’87	 919 571-1009	 dana@danamccall.com
1990-94	 Christy Morris Dixon ’90	 919 783-6683	 christydixon@me.com 
1995-99	 Emily Pittman Funderburk ’96	 919 782-4850	 emilyfunderburk@hotmail.com
2000-04	 Edward Jernigan ’03	 919 906-1575	 edwardwj3@gmail.com
2005-09	 William J. Black, III ’08	 919 630-1091	 wmjblackiii@gmail.com 
2010-2014	 Mary Morgan Bitler Keyser ’10	 919-612-2647	 mmbkeyser@gmail.com

Alumni Decade Captains 
Alumni Decade Captains were created to assist the class agents with their reunions. For each five-year period, one captain 
is designated as the liaison between the agents and the Association. Included in their duties are encouraging classes to have 
reunions, submitting scheduling, updates in planning and write-ups (including photos) of  reunions held to the Association 
for inclusion in the semi-annual newsletters.

Below are the decade captains who have graciously volunteered to serve as liaisons to the Reunion Committee. 
Contact your decade captain if  you are unable to contact your class agent.


